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A message from the Principalé 

February is already upon us!  Where does the time go?  We are utilizing every bit of 
instructional time to ensure our students are prepared for the AzMERIT that will 
quickly be upon us.  Be sure and talk to your childõs teacher if you would like them to 
stay and receive tutoring after school to help prepare them. 
 
We are excited to be receiving an A+ visit again.  As you may already know, the 
A+ award is given and is òvalidó for four years.  At that time, schools need to reap-
ply if they are qualified, and it will be determined if the school receives a site visit.  
The A+ judges will be visiting us March 26-27.  I have confidence we will continue to 
have this prestigious award through 2022! 
 
Thank you for giving us the opportunity to serve your children each day.  Remember 

to have your child on time each and every day for school.  We canõt teach them if they 

arenõt here.   If you have any concerns, please donõt hesitate to contact us. 

Thank you,  

Mrs. Zembruski 



2nd Grade News 

In math we will be working on telling time and counting money. Both of these standards 
can be challenging for our second grade kiddos. Below you will find some fun family activi-

ties to help support at home. 
TIME: 
¶ Use a timer while cooking. 
¶ Setting the clocks. 
¶ I spy for different kinds of clocks. 
¶ Digital & Analog clock match. 

MONEY: 
¶ Sort coins & do coin rubbings. 
¶ Skip counting. 
¶ Trade coins to have the fewest coins but the most amount of money . 
¶ Earn an allowance. 
¶ Set up a store and have your child òpurchaseó items. 

3rd Grade News 

The third grade students are so excited to start learning about fractions this month!! 
 

Students are also working on rereading in order to better understand the text. Continue to 
ensure that your child is reading for 20 minutes each night! 

 
Enjoy a three- day weekend on February 19th for 

Presidentõs Day! :) 
 

Galileo testing is the week of February 26th! 



4th Grade News 

Hello from the fourth grade team! 
 

We are working SUPER hard in reading this quarter. Fourth graders are working on various 
reading strategies in the classroom to better our fluency and to improve our comprehension 
skills. To further their capabilities, it is crucial that students are reading 20 minutes eve-

ry night! 
 

Our next Galileo test is on February 26th :) 

5th Grade News 

Hello from 5th Grade!! 
 
We are reaching the end of the PACT 10 Playoffs, and as 
a grade we did great! Progress reports will be coming 
out Feb. 6th, so be on the lookout for those! Fifth grade 

has been working really hard to boost those Galileo 
scores for the end of February.  Everyone is working to-
wards our Quarter Incentive for a picnic in the park 

and doing a great job! 


